

Transportation Building 310 Maple Park Avenue S.E. P.O. Box 47300 Olympia, WA 98504-7300 360-705-7000 TTY: 1-800-833-6388 www.wsdot.wa.gov

May 9, 2022

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg U.S. Secretary of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590 United States

Subject: Support for the NWSA Terminal 5 Export, Expansion and Emission Reduction Project

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

The Washington State Department of Transportation supports the 2022 U.S. Department of Transportation Port Infrastructure Development Program (PIDP) grant application submitted by The Northwest Seaport Alliance (NWSA) for its Terminal 5 Export, Expansion and Emission Reduction Project.

This Project will support the PIDP program's goals of improving the safety, efficiency, and reliability of the movement of goods through the Port. As demonstrated in the application, the Project will increase the volume and efficiency of exports (principally agricultural exports) while reducing carbon emissions through reduced truck queuing.

Increasing exports will not only help our nation's exporting industries, but also help restore balance to the overall supply chain and empty container access for U.S. agricultural producers and other exporters that ship their products across the globe.

The Terminal 5 Project will allow NWSA to better compete against international competition while also meeting its goal of zero carbon emissions by 2050. NWSA marine cargo operations currently support 58,400 jobs and more than \$4 billion in labor income across the Washington state economy.

We hope you will give this project full and fair consideration.

Sincerely,

Roger Millar, PE, FASCE, FAICP Secretary of Transportation

15 m. m & 1),